OMB CONTROL NUMBER: 2120-0773
EXPIRATION DATE: 11/30/2021

Paperwork Reduction Act Burden Statement

[bookmark: _GoBack]A federal agency may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, nor shall a person be subject to a penalty for failure to comply with a collection of information subject to the requirements of the Paperwork Reduction Act unless that collection of information displays a currently valid OMB Control Number.  The OMB Control Number for this information collection is 2120-0773.  Public reporting for this collection of information is estimated to be approximately 15 minutes per response, including the time for reviewing instructions, searching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data needed, and completing and reviewing the collection of  information.  

All responses to this collection of information are voluntary.  Additionally, those who choose to submit an inquiry using the Noise Portal receive the following message regarding privacy:

Privacy Statement
This notice is provided in accordance with the Privacy Act, 5 U.S.C. 552a (e) (3), and concerns the information requested on this website. AUTHORITY: 44 U.S.C. 3101; 49 U.S.C. 106(t)(3). PRINCIPAL PURPOSE(S): This information will be used to investigate aircraft noise complaints and inquires. In some cases, these complaints and inquiries may involve aviation safety violations. ROUTINE USE(S): This information may be shared with the Agencies within the Department of Transportation with areas of responsibility for issues being reported, or pursuant to the routine uses identified in the System of Records Notice DOT/FAA 845, Administrator's Correspondence Control and Hotline Information System. To see the routine uses go to: 
 
https://www.transportation.gov/individuals/privacy/privacy-act-system-records-notices    

https://www.faa.gov/privacy/

DISCLOSURE: Voluntary; failure to furnish the requested information may result in an inability to thoroughly consider your complaint or inquiry and may therefore limit our ability to respond.

Send comments regarding this burden estimate or any other aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing this burden to: Information Collection Clearance Officer, Federal Aviation Administration, 10101 Hillwood Parkway, Fort Worth, TX 76177-1524

